
LAYTON PERMANENT ALLOTMENT 

INDEPENDENCE DAY MEETING

27th April, 2014, Brightman’s Tearooms. 1.30pm

Apologies;  Alan Coyne, Sheila Dryden, Mica Goldstone, Abby O’Hara, Bernie O’Hara, John Bishop and Peter Eccles.

Jacky welcomed everyone to the first meeting as a truly Independent and Self Managed Site. No fanfare of trumpets or roll of drums; the head of Council Legal Services walked on Site, handed over the documents and said “you are now Self Managed”.  Rather a letdown after all the time and effort it has taken to achieve this but in the end it is the result that matters.

The minutes of the last meeting were agreed.

Matters Arising:  

       The Layton Bee Project is going from strength to strength and Mica and Jane will give an update on that.  The £1,500 grant from the Area Forum has been received and bee suits have been ordered.  Jane said that a lot of interest has been shown, at least four groups of children eager to participate.

A CVS workshop on Lottery Grants was attended by myself and Isabel on 27th March, although the presentation was quite poor quite a lot of valuable information was gathered and, as a result, an appointment has been made with Simon Lawson in May to discuss a funding application for a new drive.  Jane is to apply for a grant for a storage facility which would house the shop and equipment, enabling us to have the tearooms enlarged, therefore providing space for a class room for the Bee Project and a larger meeting room for the members.

     The refund of overpaid water charges from the FED, papers have now been lodged with the small claims court, claim number.A99YJ620. We have received a “note of issue” and the court deemed that the papers had been served to the FED on the 24th April, they have until the 8th May to respond, the cost of court charges was £35, this has been included in the claim.

     8 tons of crusher run had been purchased at the cost of £161.09 to fill the pot holes in the road, the work was started at the bottom of the Site, which was deemed to be the worst area and progressed up the drive as far as possible.  Thanks to Derrick, Dave, Phil and Michelle (plot42) for all their help.

Chairs Report:

       Jacky attended a “Friends of Kingscote Park” meeting on the 14th April, a small Rock Concert will be held (provisionally) on the Park on the 16th August, if this event does go ahead the Allotment Site will have a table there.

Site Report:

     This month we have Aileen plot 15, Rowan and Raven plot 41A and Kath Connelly plot 39A leave us.  Aileen has moved to a house with a larger garden, Rowan and Raven to Slovenia, and Kath has too much going on to manage a plot.

We welcome Janet and Shaz to plot 39B and Mark and Brigitte to 41A. We still have two plots to fill, Plot 15 is a full plot, would anyone here with a half plot like to move up to a full one?

Had our first Site Inspection of the year, there was one Cultivation Notice sent out.

The seed share box will be in the tearooms.

A load of crusher run was delivered for the bottom end of the road. There should be another load soon for the bottom car park and to fill in some of the pot holes at the top end.  Thanks to Louise and Alan for their offer to help with some of the jobs on Site.

After the council had been contacted about the perimeter fencing being their responsibility, Tim Riley came on Site with the news that, as we had paid for the fencing, the Council would pay to have it put up. On the 23rd Tim came with the fencing contractor, Chris (who happened to be the same chap who put up the fencing by the gate) to check the job.  We should be having a visit from Phil Morton, the Council’s tree Conservation officer, so he can sign off any trees that need to come down before the contractor can start.  Isabel and I measured up where fencing was needed and it works out to approximately 115 metres in total there will be a chart available for the contractor next time he calls.  Any shortfall in the materials we have Chris will buy and we will reimburse him.  The tenants whose plots are getting new fencing need to clear an area at least 2 feet from the back of their plot to provide access to the contractors.  Plots 2,3.4,5,6,10B.11.12.13.14,24.25 and 42.

PC Darren West, our new constable paid us a visit yesterday to make himself known (we managed to persuade him not to arrest Derrick).  If he doesn’t’t already have a master key we will be letting him have one.

There has been Dog muck found on a couple of plots, we cannot see how a dog is getting on Site, if anyone sees one could you let us know.  Christine and Alison, from plot 16 said they had found deposits on their plot but believe that it could very well have been left by a fox.

Can people using the toilets please make sure that the lock is left facing upwards as it is awkward to manipulate the other way.  Phyllis then addressed the meeting, as she and Gayna are our “Toilet Hygienist‘s” and asked that either she or Gayna be contacted  if anyone found the toilet to be “in the need of  their ministrations”  and could parents please check the toilets after their children as small children could not be expected to clean the toilets after use.

There are 30 people on the waiting list.

Secretary’s  Report:

     There is a considerable difference in the fencing measurements taken by Jacky and Isabel last month and those taken again last week, the reason for the previous shortfall

was an area which looked quite secure but, on closer inspection, belonged to a resident and being wooden panels, were starting to show signs of wear.As the Council are now prepared to pay for the erection of the fencing it was thought sensible to have this area included now rather than leave a future problem and expense for us to deal with, also the back of plot 42 had not been taken into account.

An update on Open Day, Bloomfield Bear will be attending, hopefully with some signed goodies and will be available for photos, Radio Wave will be promoting our Open Day on the Saturday and Static Owls have been paid.  More volunteers are required for manning stalls, relieving others, distributing leaflets etc. Thanks to Gail for her contribution of a large bottle of fizz for the “leaflet draw”, if anyone has spare bottles or other unwanted items that would be suitable for the tombolo stalls they will be gratefully received.  The local councilors will also be invited to attend on Open Day, they have been extremely supportive of the Allotment Site.

Treasurers Report:

    The Bank balance now stands at £6,070, nearly all the rents are now collected and there is £362 in the petty cash. The Bank balance includes the £900 of deposits on Site keys. Thankfully, it is now possible to check the bank account on line, so cutting down on visits there. Water charges remain one of biggest expenditures and these were  approximately £1,500 last year.

A.O.B.

Jacky then said the tenancy papers were ready to be signed, two copies of  each tenancy agreements and Site rules to be signed , one copy of each retained by the plot holder and one copy of each to be kept by the secretary.

Stuart then proposed a vote of thanks for all the time and effort which had gone into the negotiations with the Council in preparing the Self Management  and Tenancy Agreements.

The Next Meeting will be held on site on Sunday the 25th May at 1.30pm.


